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     We at the Foundation have elected to do a newsletter three times per year or more depending upon the reception by the members. This publication will be sent electronically only.
    This seventh issue will repeat a few things from the first five for new member’s clarification.
      The First Issue, Vol #1, Number 1
 is on the web discussion forum.  It included the following highlights:  

#1.   HISTORY OF THE TAYLORCRAFT OWNER’S CLUB: Founded 1973 and THE TAYLORCRAFT FOUNDATION: founded 1998

#2.   The Gilberti STC now called Harer STC:  for full discussion please refer to it.
Second Issue Vol. #1 number 2 was pretty straight forward on current events at that time and well worth the read. 
_________________________________Third Issue Vol. #1 number 3 addressed

Changes announced at Air Venture concerning the Taylorcraft Owner’s Club. We then moved on to the latest at that time on the Strut AD & Attach fitting concerns.    PLEASE read this entire past newsletter, (Vol. 1 Number 3) now if you have not done so.   We will now go directly to the latest since November, 2008.
It was a busy Spring here in Ohio. I made it to Sun-N-Fun, met with a lot of good people.  I had three good days, Sunday, Monday & Tuesday, THEN disaster.  I fell and injured my left knee. I was treated by a Doctor on the field and advised to go home for an MRI, etc…I am now up and about without surgery but it sure slowed me down. I had to learn how to do things a different way.  I did not fly for 6 weeks. I am even back on the motorcycle yesterday.   

The guys and girls at the airport have been great, pitching in when asked to do things.  Many thanks to all!!
------------------------------------------------

LAST MARCH We had an offer to the Taylorcraft Foundation from the Taylorcraft Factory that was first reported to the membership on the forum. The message is repeated below:
     WE learned last Monday ; March 23rd, 2009 that the present owner of the Taylorcraft assets including ; Type Certificates , Drawings, FAA Approvals, jigs, tooling ,some equipment and parts was being offered to the Taylorcraft Foundation as a Donation. These are the assets that have been for sale in Brownsville, Tx.

      I alerted the Foundation Board of Director's and the Taylorcraft Regional Representative Group. MANY e-mails back and forth have brought us to this announcement. WE are looking for financial backing; the Foundation will license back to the former owners, the rights to manufacture the Taylor LSA and perhaps build parts for them.

     At the moment, all is in storage off airport in Brownsville, Tx. a video of these items is coming to me. The Regional reps have answered the original proposal from the Factory, we are exploring many possibilities. Page1 this thread will address them. General comments on this thread are great. 
I will appreciate any e-mails direct to fbarber@alliancelink.com AND to bflight@alliancelink.com (my home computer that I use for a lot of Foundation business). WE may post the proposals soon on this thread. MUCH to do! Busy week. WE are totally open to new locations anywhere. NE Ohio, Alliance or near. is still a viable option. 

__________________
Taylorcraft Foundation, Inc
Forrest A Barber 330-823-1168
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    We reported on this at Sun-N-Fun, the intention was for my self and Bill Read from Wag-Aero to visit Brownsville at the end of April, or first of May. My accident and the outbreak of swine flu caused Bill & I postpone the visit. The visit is still planned for prior to Air Venture.  

    Wag-Aero was the only interested party in a co-operative effort with the Foundation to take the TC’s and try to do something with them to produce parts again. I had secured storage areas here in Alliance and over by Akron, Oh. In cased we had to move quickly. The regional reps acted as an advisory board to the Foundation Board of Director’s and MANY good ideas were kicked around. This will be discussed heavily here in Alliance at the Fly-In.  
   Of course we waited till FAA Approval was sure before announcing the AMOC (Alternate Method of Compliance) for the Strut AD, yes folks you can now have your old struts inspected and sealed to make them “life-time”    WISH I could do the same with my knee, hmmmmm I guess it is still “lifetime”. 

At this point I might mention my truly good friends Bob & Joyce Toleration who stayed with me just down the hall in the Motel.  They were marvelous in seeing that I was comfortable on Wed.  And got checked out of the room on Thurs.  I made arrangements with Air Tran to go home early, I called Steve Krog of course and I did make the forum at 12 noon on Thurs.

     Steve arranged for me to speak FROM THE CAR this was all recorded by Capt Jon Timlin we had a great forum with a lot of participation from the members, Steve, Bill & myself. 
      Bill announced the AMOC at that time along with telling of all parts they have been able to produce. The subsequent Press Release is repeated below: 
PRESS RELEASE:  May 2009   announced at Taylorcraft forum SUN-N-FUN April 23rd, 2009.  

Aero Fabricators, the manufacturing division of The Wag-Aero Group, now has FAA approval to manufacture NEW sealed lift strut assemblies as well as approval to REPAIR and seal existing lift strut assemblies (as long as there is no corrosion) for Taylorcraft  Models A , BC, BCS, BC-65, BCS-65, BC12-65, BCS-65, BCS12-65, BC12D, BCS12D, BC12D1, BCS12-D1, BC12D-85, BCS12D-85, BC12D-4-85, BCS12D-4-85, BF, BFS,  BF--60, BFS-60, BF-65, BF12-65, BL, BLS, BL-65, BLS-65, BL12-65, BLS 12-65,  then for the   (1A9 TC)  19, F19, F21, F21A, F21B, F22, F22A, F22B, F22A.

      These sealed lift struts satisfy the requirements of AD 2007-16-14. For pricing

Please call our friendly and knowledgeable customer service Associates at 1-800-558-6868 or if you have any questions ask for Tom (ext. 124). Our Technical Support Staff is ready to assist you with all of your parts needs and questions. In addition, we continue to serve aircraft owners, mechanics, fixed base operators and the nation’s top flight schools.
Forrest took the liberty of adding corrections to Model #’s to the above for this newsletter.  
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PLEASE call Tom or Bill before sending the struts in for inspection. They understand about corrosion checking and will recommend that you do it yourself (just like we have done for years) drill a hole and do the “shake rattle & roll test” yourself. 

OKAY let’s have a Fly-In at Alliance
Our web site has good information.

www.barberaircraft.com  click on events has more on Motels etc..

As you know we will combine with Aeronca again this year. 

-----------------------------------------------

July 10th, 11th & 12th 2009: Taylorcraft Fly-In & Reunion of Factory Old-Timer’s and Ohio Aeronca Aviators Fly-In  

     See the airplanes built in Alliance, OH & Middletown, OH and the people that built, restore and continue to fly them.  Volunteers needed in all areas.  Contact Forrest at 330.823.1168 fbarber@alliancelink.com or Brian Matz at 216.337.5643 bwmatz11ac@yahoo.com 
      For information regarding motel accommodations in the Alliance area, go to http://www.oaafly-in.com/, and click on the “Overnight” tab at the top of the page.  

     See www.barberaircraft.com for airport diagrams. 
Breakfast served Sat & Sun 7AM to 11AM by EAA Chapter #82  

Call me with any questions 330 495 5447 thanks Forrest
Actually we will be setting up all week starting on Tues, many arrive on Thurs.  We will be ready for you.  Camping is good, limited showers are here.  We will have Food on Friday. 

On Sat we have the Fly- Over around Alliance at 8AM, Duke Iden will delay the Old-Timers Breakfast at Pancho’s to have the Pilots come in there for Breakfast, we wants to treat them this year as he has done for many years in the past.  The Old-Timers will come onto the field at 10AM; we have the Old Factory Tour and a Gone West Flight for members who we lost this year. 

This will be in the afternoon scheduled around the weather as always.  Music will abound on Friday evening and Sat evening; Don Stafford and his group will entertain us on Sat evening and he and Brian Matz’s group will do the honors on Friday.  Campfire too! 

Forums, movies by Bob Ollerton, I might even turn something upside down during the day….   (Hopefully in the air.   Model A, E-2, C-3, Waco’s, Pietenpols, Funks, etc……

Come early stay late.  I DO WANT TO SELL a lot of stuff, no offer refused….   See you all soon!!!

  “Remember how it works, join the Foundation and get a number, put it in the message header on all e-mails, I am here Tues, Wed & Thurs afternoons till 4:30PM EST      Used Parts are sold by Barber Aircraft, listed there too!  www.barberaircraft.com 
     I do not respond to the private messages on the discussion forum, so e-mail me direct: fbarber@alliancelink.com         

                          Bye from Forrest  
                                          Laura too!
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